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Memorandum 

Question/Request 
During CCB’s 2021-2023 budget hearing, Representative Hayden made a request on behalf of the committee 
for information related to relative size of Oregon’s construction businesses by number of employees. The 
stated purpose for the request was to assist the committee in assessing the impact on “small business” of 
various regulatory proposals. 

Background 
State and federal programs use a variety of standards to classify “small business,” with little uniformity. The 
most common definitions use either “number of employees” or “annual receipts,” but other standards exist. 

As was noted in the hearing, CCB does not collect detailed information on number of employees or on annual 
receipts as part of the contractor licensing process. The following information was obtained through the Oregon 
Employment Department (Full spreadsheet attached – Data is from first quarter 2020). 

Oregon Construction Non-employer Establishments: Total: 22,437 

Oregon Construction Establishments by # of Employees: Total: 14,774 
1-10: 9,206 
1-20: 10,521 
1-49: 11,278 

Notes: 
• Data for number of employees in each category is contained in the attached spreadsheet.
• The “Zero Workers” column includes establishments that may have retained employees for short

durations or seasonal work that “average out” to zero for purposes of employment data.
• The total number of non-employer construction establishments and construction establishments with

employees is 37,211. This is below the agency’s stated number of approximately 41,000 licensees.
There are two likely contributors to this discrepancy:
 Some construction firms hold both a commercial and a residential endorsement, which shows in

our system as two licensees, but would show up in Employment Department data as a single
“establishment.”

 There is likely some data “lag” in the non-employer data, as it is based on U.S. Census bureau
data, which is not as updated as the Oregon employment data.
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